



THE SNOOPER P.3
TWIN-FUSION P.3
OPEN LETTER P.3

IN THIS ISSUE:

HOOVER TRIBUTE P.2

PRANK OR PROTEST____P.4

Printed for the Students and Faculty of Lake-Sumter Junior College

DIUME THREE—NUMBER TWO

THE LAKE-SUMTER JUNIOR COLLEGE, LEESBURG, FLORIDA

NOV., 1964

Senator Jerry Smith Seeking FJCSGA Position



STUDENT GOVERNMENT—The executive officers and sponsors of the SGA recently held the first meeting of the year with the new class representatives. The dinner meeting took place at the Lancer's Club Room. From left to right: Bill Roll, vice-president; Janet Baker, treasurer; Mrs. M. R. Taylor, sponsor; Jeff Wright, president; Col. Louis Wirak, sponsor; and Mary Ellen Tate, secretary.

Calenday Of Events

NOV. 10— Angler Staff meeting,	11 a.m.	Room "B"
NOV. 17—Baptist Student Union	11 a.m.	Room "C"
NOV. 12—Interdenominational Club	11 a.m	Room "B"
NOV. 12, 13, 14-SGA Covention in Miami		
NOV. 17—Faculty Meeting	11 a.m	Room "B"
NOV. 19—Booster Club Meeting		
with Cheerleaders	11 a.m.	Room "B"
NOV. 24—All Girl Variety Show		
(for male students and faculty)	11 a.m.	H. S. Aud.
NOV. 24—Phi Beta Lambda		
NOV. 26, 27—Thanksgiving Holidays		
DEC. 12-Women's Service Club	11 a.m.	Room "B"
DEC. 2—Cheerleading Practice	5 p.m.	Armory
DEC. 3—Chearleaders Pep Rally	11 a.m.	Campus
DEC. 4—Boosters Club Meeting	5 p.m.	Room "B"
DEC. 5—L-SJC vs IRJC	8 p.m.	Fort Pierce
DEC. 7—Third Issue of Angler		

Club News

Business Club Hears Norris At TradeWinds

By BILL ROLL

THE PHI BETA LAMBA, Business Club, sponsored by Mrs. Christine Hesoun, is well under way.

On Tuesday, Oct. 27, at the TradeWinds Cafeteria, Dan Norris spoke about his business career as a CPA. He told of the many opportunities that are open to young people today in

(Continued on Page 4)

UP ON THE ROOST—Described as "cool" and "the most comfortable place on campus," the bookrack at the entrance to the LHS cafeteria enjoys a devoted patronage. "It's halfway between our classes, and we can sit here and watch all the girls go by." The seven roosters and one neglected hen are (left to right) Harvey Partridge, Pete Wilson, Bobo Kennedy, Norma Baird, Barney Pinkston, Jack Knight, Fred Soop and Joe Harris.

Girls, Girls! Women Set 'Variety'

The L-SJC women, under the direction of Mrs. Mary Taylor, will present an "All Girl Variety Show" during activity period (11 a.m.-noon) on Tuesday, Nov. 24, in the high school auditorium.

The program will include "floor exercise routines to music" by the freshman women and "individual stunts and pyramids" by the sophomore women. Special variety acts will be presented by different individuals. Some of these are: Duet by Linda Gause and Diana Jackson; Song by Sandy Schoenberger; Can-Can Dancing by the L-SJC Cheerleading Squad; Baton Twirling by Carolyn Gates; Reading by Barbara Patterson; Song by Carla Koss, and the "Charleston" as only Jeannie Summerson can present it. Other women students will be featured in different specialties.

L-SJC male students and faculty are invited to attend this attraction.

NEW ARRIVAL

Congratulations are in order for Mr. and Mrs. Delbert Hollingsworth upon the arrival of their first baby girl, Jennie Sue, born Oct. 9.

GLAD TO HAVE YOU BACK!

Patty Schrader, who is a member of The Angler Staff, is back at school after having appendix removed. It's nice to have you back, Patty.

SGA Decides Upon Action At 1st Meet



OFFICE SEEKER — Jerry Smith, freshman Student Government senator, is attending Lake-Sumter Junior College on a scholarship awarded by the Winter Garden Rotary Club.

By RON MURARO SGA Public Relations Manager

At the first meeting of the SGA, which was a dinner meeting held at the Lancer's restaurant, it was decided that Lake-Sumter Junior College will run Jerry Smith as a candidate for president of the Florida Junior College Student Government

(Continued on Page 4)

The Magnificent Seven

By BUTCH NELSON

Lake-Sumter Junior College has added seven very capable

instructors to its staff. Miss Dixie Jean Allen is a full time counselor who obtained B.S. and M.A. degrees, both in education, from Florida State University. She is currently pursuing a doctoral program at the University of Florida. She has had experience in the counseling field for six years in Leesburg and five years before that in South Broward High School, Hollywood, Fla. Miss Allen has been president of the Lake County Guidance Association and she has been the treasurer of the Florida Association of Deans and Counselors. She will be advising students in educational, vocational, and personal matters.

A new mathematics instructor, Lt.-Cmdr. Arden P. Bonner (U. S. Navy-retired) received his A. B. degree at the University of Louisville and his M.Ed. degree at the University of Florida, Gainesville. He served 21 years in the Navy before retiring from active service. He holds membership in Sigma Pi Sigma, which is a national physics honor society. He is married and a member of the Christian Church.

The Dean of Instruction, Dr. William C. Bungert, a native of Long Beach, Calif., received his A. B. Degree at Kalamazoo College, Mich., and his M. A. and Ed.D. at Western Reserve University, Cleveland, Ohio. Before his arrival at L-SJC he held research and teaching positions at the University of Illinois. dean, he has total responsibility for the instructional program. He schedules all classes, prepares the college catalog, and determines the approved list of courses that are offered each term. He is married and has a family.

Mr. Albert H. Copeland has filled the position of the director of library services. Native of Philadelphia, Miss., received his B.S. and M.S. degrees from Mississippi Southern College. He was librarian at Leesburg High

(Continued on page 2)

Angler Staff

Editor-Publisher Dale Sharpe	
Associate Editor Marilyn Blount	
Feature Editor Peggy Johnson	
Art Editor Sandy Schoenberger	
Sport Editor Bob Stahl	
Photo Editor Lamar Gant	
Advertising Manager Patty Schrader	
Business Circulation Manager Butch Nelson	
Reporter: Patrick Arneodo, Janet Baker, Linda Gause, Jan Jones,	
Barbara Patterson, Betty Patterson, Bobby Rapalje,	
Nettie Reed, Bill Roll, Patty Schrader, Chuck Stewart,	
Mary Ellen Tate, Jeff Wright.	
Sponsors: Dean E. J. Bruns, Miss Dixie Jean Allen, Mrs. Ruth	
Taylor	
Advisor: James Fisher	
The Angler is being published monthly	

An Editorial

Tribute To Herbert Hoover

SPEECH PREPARED BY
MRS. MARIETTA B. WESSON
OF TAVARES FOR SPEECH
110 CLASS

As you all know, one of our last living ex-presidents just died. The man was 90 years old but his long life had been built on a foundation of tears. The country he loved so much chose to ridicule him and ignore him.



Mrs. Marietta B. Wesson

In an age when the American people are looking for someone, anyone, to be their image, their idea of the way and American should be, this man was all but forgotten. We have only to look around us to realize things are not as they should be—to listen to the low level of campaigns for public office—to read the things our government is accused of. What kind of man was Herbert Hoover, then?

Became Orphan

He was a self-made man. He was an orphan by the time he was nine years old. What he got he worked for. When he was old enough for college, there was no Daddy there with the cash, so he got a job. When he graduated with a degree in engineering, he still wasn't on easy street. Times were hard and all he could find was a job mine pushing an ore all day for \$2.50. Nevertheless, in two years he was director of mines in Australia. In two more years he was running all the English mines in China.

Hoover worked with hard-drinking, hard-playing men but he wasn't one of them. He was a straight-laced young Quaker, but these rough men didn't resent him—they admired him. He was the best miner in the lot. Here was a man who lived as he believed and was respected for it.

In 18 years overseas he was worth six million dollars made in mining, but he looked about him during World War I in Europe and saw millions who were starving. He then quit mining

and did something about it. As head of the Relief Administration in Belgium Hoover kept 10 million people from starving for four years; yet in his own country he was later to be blamed for all the conditions which existed during the depression.

Big Depression

Mr. Hoover didn't cause the depression—the conditions were already there. He just happened to be in office when they broke, and he was publicly blamed for the depression by politicians.

Herbert Hoover had nothing

Herbert Hoover had nothing but contempt for most of the politicians of his day. He considered them hale and hearty fellows, always ready with a broad smile and the intimate slap on the back, more concerned with first names than first principles, and having a flair for flattering the masses of people that was mostly contempt for their level of understanding. Politicians used the President as a scapegoat.

Mr. Hoover suffered a humiliating defeat when he ran for re-election. Through the years since 1933 he has been con-demned by his people and his party. Harry Truman did more to restore him to his rightful place as a respected statesman than any other man. He asked Hoover to come to the White House and called him one of the greatest living Americans. Herbert Hoover was put back into the service of his country at last. People began to remember that he was a man of high intelligence and great administrative ability. This is somewhat of a paradox-he had been the best-known and best-loved American to Europeans for 19

Relied on Service

It has been said that Mr. Hoover made a comeback. It would be more accurate to say the country made a comeback and found Mr. Hoover where he'd always been, too securely planted in his moral soil to be uprooted by hurricanes of slander.

Presidents Truman and Eisenhower relied upon Hoover's experience and knowledge. But by now it is the afternoon of Herbert Hoover's life. We can say he had the sunshine of the nation's respect and gratitude for his last hours. The shadows he had known as a younger man have passed away.

Now he is gone. Neither shadows nor sun can reach him but the wasted years of the spring of his life will haunt the American people. It seems to be more a part of the nature of men to condemn a man who is set apart from others by his conviction than to mourn after he is gone.

Mr. President, we bid you farewell. May your storm-tossed spirit find its resting place.

Mrs. Mary Ruth Taylor Coordinator of Student Activities Lake-Sumter Junior College Leesburg, Florida

Dear Mary Ruth:

My hearty congratulations to you and the Angler staff for the excellent publication which came out Monday. Although I have not had time to read each item as yet, I am much impressed with the general layout and the broad coverage of news it contains. It would appear that this is our most outstanding Angler issue to date in our new college.

We appreciate your hard work and leadership in making this publication possible and I certainly would want each student involved in this publication to know that we appreciate their hard work and ability.

Sincerely yours,



Paul P. Williams President

PPW:blf

THE MAGNIFICENT (Continued from page 1)

School and part-time librarian for L-SJC before joining the L-SJC staff full time. Mr. Copeland has served on the Southern Association Committee, the Lake County Curriculum Committee, and the Textbook Adoption Committee.

Mr. Marvin H .Jones, an instructor in technical education, received B.S. and M.S. degrees from Purdue University, La-Fayette, Ind. Besides his practical experience as a machinist, machine designer, a tool design and process engineer, and a designer and builder of solar-climate control homes, he has been active in the Boy Scouts as a scoutmaster and as a troop committeeman. Last but not least he has been a Methodist Sunday school teacher.

Mr. Rodney Smith, a new instructor in English and speech, received his B.A. degree in humanities at Henderson State Teachers College in Arkansas, and his M.A. degree at the University of Arkansas. He taught English and speech for five years at Clermont High School before taking his new position. Mr. Smith has held a Ford Foundation grant in English, speech

and reading, and he was a winner in 1946 of a 3-M (Minnesota Mining and Manufacturing Co.) grant of \$3,000 in audiovisual education.

He has written the "Guide for Cooperative Education" for the vocational division of the Florida Department of Education and the "Audio Visual Education Guide" of the 3-M Co. He is also the author of several sets of programmed instruction in the field of reading. At the moment he is chairman of the English division of the Florida Council of Teachers of English and he is the chairman of the language arts, humanities division of the Florida State Textbook Committee.

A new social science instructor, Mr. Kent M. Sole, received his A.B. and M.A. degrees from West Virginia University, Morgantown, W. Va. He was an instructor in political science at Wake Forest College, N. C. and a teaching assistant in the same field at West Virginia University before coming to L-SJC.

He is past vice-president of Pi Sigma Alpha, a national political science honorary organization. Like all of the new men instructors he is married and like most of them he has a family.

Valuable Orchids Go On Journey

President Paul Williams, N. William Brown, Mr. Lawren Denslow, Bill Bass, Steve Kibrough, Jerome Parker and Budy Turk were among those whelped move the Lake-Sumf Junior College's orchid collectifrom Sorrento Thursday, Oct.

The orchid plants are part a valuable collection which w donated to the junior college ed by in the year by Dr. and M. Herbert S. Zim of Planation Kd. First valued by a commerce importer at about \$6,573.50, to 1,050 orchid and 57 bromelic plants, pots, benches and varior plants, pots, benches and varior plants, pots benches and varior waterials have now be salvaged as well as could (about 250 plants were save and moved to the Foster Broadway Greenhouse in the anex of Leesburg High School.

DONORS

The donors of this outstandir collection, Dr. and Mrs. Zim, a well-known authors in the fiel of science and natural histor Dr. Zim received his Ph.D. Columbia University in 1940 at taught there and at the Unive sity of Illinois. He is the form editor of "Our Wonderful World an 18-volume encyclopedic ant ology. Now Zim is the edit of the "Golden Guide" series ar serves as editor-in-chief of t "Golden Encyclopedia of Natur History," in addition to being the author of juvenile books for W. liam Morrow and Co.

Dr. Floyd Shuttleworth, forme L-SJC chairman of the scient and math division, was instrumental in bringing the collect to the attention of Dr. and Mr Zim. Through Shuttleworth's efforts the valuable contribution was made.

Next semester the plants we be moved out to the new campi and will be placed on display a they bloom. Meanwhile studen can see them in the greenhous as they walk past on the way the library. One bit of warning from Mr. Brown, though, "Loo but don't touch!"



HEARTS ARE BROKEN: Seated from lett, going clockwise around the table are, Bill Arrowsmith, who gleefully swipes a cigarette, while James Smith gloats, "Aha, White, you haven't got a chance." Art Rich and John Maruniak are "taking it all in," and Burney White seems worried about his hand. Bobby Brown seems quite happy with his, but as you can see, Landy White should be worried, too. Tom Vernon laughs as usual, for as usual, he never wins!



MALE LOOK-ALIKES — Male twins at Lake-Sumter Junior College are Bryan Estey and George Griffin Kennedy (at left) of Mount Dora, and Burnett Wayne and Landy Bruce White of Tavares. Which one is which? . . . well . . .

The Snooper

By PATTY SCHRADER and BETTY PATTERSON What do John M. and Sigrid do all day Sundays? Should John's picture be taken to Lou's?

A certain person has the darnest problem keeping food in her apartment, because Jerry Smith keeps eating it up. Who was drinking Aqua Velva in Harvey Partridge's car? Would Sheila H. know anything about it?

What's going on between Ronnie S. and Gloria?

Is Joe Harris . . . mmmmmmmmm. Has M.E.T. been "white-washed yet? . mmmmmmm????

R. J. has been having a little trouble with the cops lately. Did Adrian T. finally get his license back? It seems that he was clocked at 80 m.p.h. going past the Movie Garden by our friend Sigman.

Did Tom V. really DRIVE home from the Gator Growl? Sally R. couldn't get out of the gate after the Gator Growl because of the purple rhinoceroses that were in front of her car.

Why is Norma B. the editor's favorite cheerleader? Mr. William Brown was locked out of class recently. Was the door stuck Mr. Brown? Maybe Frankie A. could tell us about it.

What group of boys were followed for 20 miles by a local constable while returning from a raid on a neighboring school in search of the stars and bars.

Mrs. Yarish, did you finally get the smoke cleared?

Mr. Joseph Rhile's white shoes have a significant meaning: When he faints from overwork, his white shoes will attract attention, and he can be rushed to the hospital.

Did y'all know that Mr. Kent Sole has a unique bathtub arrangement? It contains fish, aquatic plants, and burning candles.

It seems as if Coach Buddy Lowe is giving the basketball boys a pretty good workout. They surely look as if something has been worked out of them!

Pat Calhoun's feet are much smaller than Palmer Wilson's

aren't they , Pat? Col. Louis Wirak, are YOU planning to attend the Variety

Weren't the Coachmen pretty "hot" at the Lettermen's Club

dance? Was the "soup" hot enough for you, people?

Hey, Harvey, are those Pat's teeth marks, and how did they get

there?!!

Mystery Personality

This month's mystery personality is a friendly, 5-ft., 5-in., 115-pound blonde, who has brown eyes and likes friendly people. Our personality's favorite subject is English Literature, and her favorite pastimes are sports of all kinds and sewing. She likes to dress "differently." Her pet peeve is people who drive with only their parking lights on in the rain. She has a 429-???? phone number.

Women's Service Club

The Triangle Club of Leesburg is sponsoring a service club for women at L-SJC. Pat Calhoun will be temporary chairman of the new organization.

Acting as co-ordinator will be Mrs. Milton Foard, who also presided at the first meeting. The first meeting was held in Room "B" on Nov. 5.

Committees for the year's projects were to be formed at this meeting.

Alumni News

We hear that Jim Richardson, L-SJC alumnus, has been elected to a top position on the Florida Atlantic U. campus in Boca

The ANGLER received a letter from Suzanne Stalker, former editor of the ANGLER, prasing this year's first edition.

Dot Kurras, accountant with H. W. Sheppard & Co., is interested in forming an alumni association. Contact can be made with her through the ANGLER.

RADIO PROGRAM

Be sure to listen each Sunday at 5:00 p. m. to "Campus Spotradio program dealing exclusively with Lake Sumter Junior College, presented as a public service by Radio Station

Wife: "I was just reading that statistics prove that school teachers make the best wives. I wonder why."

Hubby: "Probably because they have learned to asked questions and keep quite long enough to hear the answer."

Twin-Fusion

By BETTY PATTERSON

If you think you are seeing double and are considering having your eyes checked, you may be interested to know there are four sets of twins enrolled in L-SJC!

Jeanette Andrea and Annette Sandra Huggins are two cute, petite sisters from Tavares. Both are full-time freshmen. Jean is taking Music Education under a THAB scholarship. She is a member of the college band, in which she plays the clarinet. Ann is enrolled in the pre-teaching program. The pet peeves of both are conceited people.

Another Set

From Umatilla, another set of twin girls adds to the general confusion. They are Betty Ann and Barbara Jan Patterson, both full-time students. Betty, a freshman, is taking a general college program. She is a member of the ANGLER staff.

Barbara, who is a sophomore, plans to major in drama. She a reporter the ANGLER and is a member of the Inter-Dedominational Religious Club. The twins agree on one single pet peeve; discourtesy and lack of consideration for the feelings of other people.

Tavares Twins

True look-alikes from Tavares, Burnette Wayne and Landy Bruce White are full-time freshmen at L-SJC.

Burney is enrolled in the prepharmacy program under FSPA scholarship. Landy is taking pre-engineering and has an L-SJC Farm Bureau scholarship. Both participate in Intramural

Burney's pet peeve is having to wait on people and Landy's is "people who do only enough to get by."

The remaining pair of twins comes from Mount Dora. Bryan Esty and George Griffin Ken-

nedy are also full-time freshmen here.

Bryan, more commonly known as Bobo, is taking pre-business administration. His favorite activity is basketball. "Being fussed at" is his pet peeve.

Pet Peeve

George is a member of the Circle K Club and plans to go out for the swimming team. His pet peeve is "people who don't get to the point". He is taking a general college program.

Most of the twins agreed on several things Besides being mistaken for each other, they do not like being compared to each other and feel that this is the greatest disadvantage of being a

But all agreed that the advantages of being part of a set certainly outweigh the disadvantages. Among these are the closer companionship of a sister or brother your own age, being able to help each other out in school studies and the uniqueness of being a twin.

SCHRADER'S REXALL DRUGS "NEED A PILL,

STORE: WILDWOOD — 748-2301 HOME: LEESBURG — 787-6727

Compliments of

MT. DORA **GROWERS COOPERATIVE**

MT. DORA, FLORIDA



MORE TWINS — Twins are split evenly among the men and women at Lake-Sumter Junior College. Contributing to the pulchritude of the campus are Betty Ann and Barbara Jan Patterson (left) of Umatilla and Jeanette Andrea and Annette Sandra Huggins of Tavares. Again, which is which?

Editorial

Open Letter To Faculty

By MARILYN BLOUNT

Faculty supervision of all student social activities connected with the Lake-Sumter Junior College is required. It would be appreciated if the faculty would supervise.

Several unfortunate experiences could have been avoided through adequate supervision. The most recent was the flag football game of Tuesday, Nov. 3.

Boys will be boys, and as we all know, they can get pretty rough. Buddy Hooten received a mild concussion and was unconscious for five minutes.

Coach Whitey Smith of LHS was the only instructor available to administer first aid at the time. Buddy was referred to the LHS clinic through the L-SJC Student Personnel Office.

OTHERS HURT

Several other boys received injured knees, badly bruised ribs, legs and arms, and some boys received cuts.

Buddy Hooten has been at home under medical care, and the others walked around stiffly for a few days.

Intramurals are not the only activities that haven't been adequately supervised.

Strife has arisen at L-SJC social affairs partially because of inadequate supervision.

New Cheerleaders

The students of L-SJC can be very proud of their new cheerleaders. They have worked very hard at learning their try-out cheers and have withstood all of the sore muscles that accompanied "getting in shape."

The recently elected cheerleaders are as follows: Cheryl Graddy, co-captain; Norma Baird; Carla Koss; Peggy Johnson; and Jan Jones, alternate.

All the cheerleaders have been learning new cheers these past weeks, getting ready for the oncoming basketball season. It is hoped that everyone will help the cheerleaders at the games.

LEESBURG TYPEWRITER SERVICE "OFFICE OUTFITTERS"

Quentin Quattlebaum 421 No. Palmetto Leesburg, Florida

THE VARSITY East of new LSJC campus on 441. Good Food for Moderate Prices. DAN TAYLOR, OWNER

We students realize that our activities easily get out of hand, and we don't mind chaperones too much. Please perform your duties before you condemn us. Remember, with just one firm word everything can be kept on an even keel.

This is an earnest appeal, not a protest! We need our activities for a well-rounded education, and with cooperation, we can continue them safely and enjoy them to a fuller extent.

Boosters Club

The Boosters Club, so named because the purpose of the organization is promotion of all college activities, held its first meeting Oct. 22 in Room "B".

Mr. Bill Brown, sponsor, appointed a committee to prepare a constitution that is to be presented at the next meeting with the cheerleaders Nov. 12 at 11 a.m. in Room B. Also on the slate for the next meeting is the election of club officers and recommendations of dues.

Although there was a sub-stantial number of students present for the first meeting, invitations are still open to other students interested in the promotion of college activities.

The Boosters Club plans to sponsor bus trips to out-of-town basketball games. The first away game will be with Indian River Junior College, Fort Myers, Dec. 5.

MESSAGE FROM BUTCH NELSON BUSINESS MANAGER

It is time for all good students to come to the aid of their school paper, that is, patronize our advertisers. Do your part to add validity to the statement "It pays to advertise in the Angler!"

As an added feature, the next issue of the Angler will have a classified ad section, which will be free to students. If you have anything you wish to sell, give the ad to Butch Nelson or Mrs. Mary Taylor.

Play Golf and Dine at

THE FLORIDAN COUNTRY CLUB

HOWEY-IN-THE-HILLS 324-2262 324-2857



THE JOE HARRIS SHOW—In action on the Saturday afternoon Joe Harris show on WVGT, 1580 k.c., and located in Mount Dora, is our favorite student D. J., Joe Harris. Joe is a full-time freshman at L-SJC, and also works with the Nation Rocking Shadows as a public relations man. Listen to Joe Every Saturday afternoon from noon to 6 p.m. and from 11 a.m. to noon Saturday mornings for his broadcasts of the Tavares football games.

SGA DECIDES (Continued from page 1)

Association (FJCSGA).

The SGA decided to run a candidate from L-SJC because a necessity was seen for the promotion of strong leadership and of strong cooperation between the Student Government association of each Junior College and the Florida Junior College Student Government Association.

Jerry is very capable and very qualified to fulfill these needs. The delegates chosen to attend the first state convention in Miami Beach, Nov. 12-13, with Jerry are Buddy Hooten, Glen Walker and Jeff Wright.

Other Business

Other business of the meeting was the explanation of the 1964 budget by the treasurer, Janet Baker. This was followed by the appointments of the chairman of each committee and a discussion of the duties of each committee.

Committees and their chairman are: Honor Court, Glen Walker; Student Policies, Bill Bozeman and Buddy Hooten; Student Participation in College Activities, Diana Jackson and

BANK OF TAVARES

"A Friendly Bank —
A Friendly Community"

Member F. D. I. C.

BUTLER CHEVROLET

"Since 1922"
LEESBURG, FLORIDA

Religious Club

The second meeting of the Interdenominational Religious Club was held Thursday, Oct. 29, at 11 a.m. in Room "B". Mr. Joseph Rhile, faculty sponsor, opened the meeting with prayer.

The time and place of the future meetings were discussed. The next meeting will be held at 11 a.m. in Room "B" on Nov. 12. All people interested are to watch the bulletin board in the student lounge for information concerning the organization.

Plans were made for individual presentations of church doctrine. Mr. Rhile discussed some of the beliefs of his denomination. A presentation of Episcopalian dogma is to be given at the Nov. 12 meeting.

Jerry Smith; Money-making projects, Jerome Parker and Jay Boyd and Public Relations, Ron Muraro,

Meeting times for the SGA were decided to be the first and third Tuesdays of each month beginning Nov. 3. Also, dues to the FJCSGA are due and it was decided that the L-SJC SGA pay the \$30 dues.

BURRY'S PHARMACY

809 N. BOULEVARD
Formerly Jerry's Sundries
LEESBURG

PLAZA
LINCOLN - MERCURY
C O M E T

We Service All Makes
'Across from Palm Plaza''
787-1255 - LEESBURG

RECAPPING — VLUCANIZING — NEW AND USED TIRES
AIRCRAFT AND FARM TIRES
F I R E S T O N E

RED'S TIRE & BATTERY CO., INC.
"Service Is Our Motto"
Phone 787-1155

Tennis Anyone? Come Out For Lake-Sumter Net Team

By MARILYN BLOUNT

Would someone like a can of brand new tennis balls? Join the tennis team and you are welcome to all you can wear out!

Mr. William Brown and Mrs. Mary Taylor are encouraging all students who have played tennis before to come out and practice for the team.

"The more, the merrier," could well be the team's motto because competition for positions will be keener, more interesting, and fairer if a good number of students turn out.

BUSINESS CLUB

(Continued from page 1)

the field of business. All who attended received a great deal of advice that would be helpful in choosing a career.

The club has a present membership of about 20 members. Anyone who is interested in the Business Club may obtain information from any of our members or they may attend a meeting

TOP CLUB

The members are working hard to establish Phi Beta Lambda, in hopes that the club will be one of the top clubs on campus in the near future. Phi Beta Lambda is one of the top business clubs both statewide and nationwide.

The next meeting of Phi Beta Lambda will be posted in the student lounge.

PLEASE NOTICE! Constitution Committee consists of Brenda Pace, Howard Satin, Glen Walker, Bobby Potsko, John Franklin, Richard Lenze, and Jean Coleman is acting secretary.

CIRCLE K

THE CIRCLE K CLUB of L-SJC has the honor of hosting the Circle K district conference to ber held Nov. 7 in Leesburg. The conference will be attended by delegates from the 24 Circle K clubs in Florida and its purpose will be to stimulate and coordinate statewide Circle K activities.

During the week of Oct. 19,

Students who have so far planned to go out for the tennis team are as follows: Patrick Arneodo, Jere James, Steve Kimbrough, Jim Polk, Marilyn Blount, Beth Davis, Winnie Griffith, Judi Jones, Sandy Schoenberger, Louise Terrell and Sharon Uhl.

Some of the tentative matches scheduled for the boys include Daytona Beach Junior College, Central Florida Junior College, Florida College in Tampa, Florida Military, Brevard Junior College and the new Polk County Junior College in Winter Haven.

Mrs. Taylor is still working on the girls' schedule, which might include an invitational match with FSU in Tallahassee.

Mr. Brown is hoping that the junior college will get some courts on the new campus when the roads are paved, but until that lucky day, all potential tennis players are invited to come down to the Venetian Gardens courts to practice.

Circle K selected 20 pledges, who at the time of their final initiation should bring the total Circle K membership to 34 members. The pledges are Tommy Atkinson, Jim Bedell, Johnny Dixon, Terry Neil, Ken Pearce, Warren Schroeder, Don Starwalt, Glen Walker, Ray Ball, Jay Boyd, Marion Craig, Paul Horner, George Kennedy, Mike Newman, Robert Potsko, and John Rittenhouse.

INITIATION

These men are now in the process of an initiation designed to temper their spirits by testing their willingness and sincerity. As part of their initiation the pledges were available to the faculty and the female population of L-SJC to perform needed services.

Pledges are at all times under the close scrutiny of old members.

FENCING CLUB

THE FENCING CLUB has started a new program of instruction. Because of the long distance the members must

Much Ground Gets Covered At Assembly

By BARBARA PATTERSON

The Fiesman opened the Oct. 15 assembly with a round of folk songs sung before a record number of students.

Mrs. Louis Wirak presented scholarship awards to Mrs. Mary Thomas and Mrs. Mary Robbins.

Jeff Wright, SGA president, announced the long-awaited results of the senatorial elections.

Sophomore senators for 1964-1965 are Glen Walker of Tavares, Jerome Parker of Eustis, and Bill Bozeman of Leesburg. The freshman senators are Ron Muraro of Groveland, Jerry Smith of Winter Garden, Diana Jackson of Cedar Rapids, Iowa, Jay Boyd of Leesburg, and Buddy Hooten of Mount Dora.

The new cheerleaders as introduced by Sandy Schoenberger are Norma Baird of Mount Dora, Cheryl Graddy of Winter Park, Peggy Johnson of Wildwood, Carla Koss of Leesburg, and Jan Jones of Wildwood as alternate

NAIAD editor Bill Bean and Angler editor Dale Sharpe introduced their staffs, followed by the various club presidents who introduced their sponsors and told of their activities. Five new clubs and their sponsors were introduced.

travel, and the inability of the members to attend Wednesday afternoon practice, instruction will now be at night.

On the first and third Mondays of the month instruction will be in Eustis. On the second and fourth Wednesdays instruction will be held in the Skeen Elementary auditorium. On these dates instruction will be from 7:30 to 9:30 p. m. The first night meeting was Nov. 4 at First Federal Savings and Loan in Eustis starting at 7:30 o'clock.

Each member is required to pay his \$1.50 club dues, or he may pay 25 cents per lesson. All interested persons not members of the L-SJC club may attend at a charge of 25 cents per lesson and furnish their own equipment.



PRANK OR PROTEST? — The Monday following Halloween the L-SJC campus was graced by the presence of an old-fashioned bathroom—more commonly known as an "outhouse." According to popular student opinion it was "high time." This modernization of restroom facilities resulted after Leesburg High School put a lock on the gym doors. (The gym was where most college students disposed of pressing matters.) The reason given for the policing of the gym area was that the junior college students were carrying on in un-gentlemently and unlady-like manners. (Proven tests show these actions not to be too unusual.) Whether or not this act of putting the outhouse on campus was a Halloween prank or an open protest is left up to the readers, but some students said they were tired of running half a mile to the nearest group of secluded trees.